
If you have questions concerning this NavData Alert, please contact Jeppesen Technical Support 
at: 

Phone:  1-303-328-4445 
E-mail: navdatatechsupport@jeppesen.com 

 
NavData Alerts are published to advise users of significant issues in Jeppesen navigation data which may 
affect flight operations or safety.  They are distributed to affected ARINC 424 NavData users (avionics 
companies and other raw data users) and airlines receiving NavData directly from Jeppesen.  Alerts are not 
distributed by Jeppesen to individual airline, business aviation or general aviation pilots, but are available to 
them on the Jeppesen Web site, www.jeppesen.com.  Different avionics equipment and computer systems 
use and display NavData and data derived from NavData differently. Avionics users should consult with their 
database update service provider for definitive information on whether their system is affected by this Alert. 
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  Half Degree Lat/Long Grid Waypoints 

Cycle 1404 and 1405 
 

Jeppesen NavData for cycle 1404, effective 3 April 2014, included a large number of new waypoints 
at half degree latitude/full degree longitude.  These new waypoints are causing operational 
difficulties for customers who were not aware of the additions.  The approximate geographic extent 
for the additions is from 22 degrees north latitude to 67 degrees north latitude and 050 degrees west 
longitude to 020 degrees west longitude. 
 
The waypoints were added following the industry standard for database preparation, ARINC 424.  
That convention uses the positioning of an alpha character to denote full degree or half degree of 
latitude: 
 
5040N – trailing character – full degree of latitude, i.e. 50 00 00N 040 00 00W 
N5040 – leading character – half degree of latitude, i.e. 50 30 00N 040 00 00W 
 
 
THEREFORE, FLIGHT CREWS ATTEMPTING TO ENTER WAYPOINTS USING 
LATITUDE AND LONGITUDE NEED TO BE AWARE OF THESE CONVENTIONS AND 
THE FACT THAT BOTH FULL DEGREE AND HALF DEGREE LATITUDE WAYPOINTS 
ARE INCLUDED IN THEIR NAVDATA FOR CYCLE 1404/1405. 
 
The waypoints will be removed from Jeppesen NavData for cycle 1406, effective 29 May 2014. Until 
then this Alert will be posted on the Jeppesen Web site 
(http://www.jeppesen.com/company/alerts/alerts.jsp).    
 

 
WE STRONGLY URGE YOU TO MAKE THIS INFORMATION AVAILABLE 
TO APPROPRIATE CREW MEMBERS OR CUSTOMERS IMMEDIATELY! 
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